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—————— OFFICERS ——————

President  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Bret Lindback
1st VP (Field Trial) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Steve Ralph
2nd VP (Membership)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . Denise Koslowski
3rd VP (Hunt Test)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mary Tyson
Secretary  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  John Chejne
Treasurer  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mark Dinsmore
Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Duane Rickaby 
Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Brian Lange
Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Fran Marier 
Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Greg Massoglia

————— DECEMBER MINUTES —————

Members Present: John Chejne, Denise Koslowski, 
Bret Linback, Steve Ralph, Mary Tyson, Greg Massoglia, 
Mark Dinsmore, Brian Lange

The Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports were read and 
approved.

OLD BUSINESS
=None
NEW BUSINESS
=The SCVBC Banquet/Annual Meeting will be held 

at the Forest Lake American Legion Hall, 355 West 
Broadway Avenue, Forest Lake, MN 55025-1505 on 
Jan. 16.  The cocktail hour will start at 5:00 p.m., dinner 
at 6:00 p.m., and the annual meeting at 7:00 p.m. The cost 
of the dinner is $23 per person.  Please solicit vendors for 
items for door prizes.  If you have items for the banquet, 
please call Steve or Bret.  Please send checks for the 
dinner to Bret by Jan. 12.  If you have pictures for the 
slideshow, please e-mail them to Bret Lindback at 
Bret.Lindback@ci.minneapolis.mn.us.
=The nominating committee will recommend John 

Lindback for director to replace Fran Marier, who is 
stepping down.  We still need a treasurer candidate.  
If you are interested, contact Bret.
=Steve made a motion to use AKC insurance in 2010 

to save money.  The motion carried. 
=The winter hunt will be held Feb. 20 at Pheasant 

Ridge Preserve.  The cost will be the same as last year.  
The costs for the different packages are itemized on the 
SCVBC web site.  We will have a flyer at the banquet with 
costs and directions to the preserve.  If you wish to attend, 
please RSVP Brian Lange by Feb.16.
=The SCVBC hunt test will be held on April 10 and 11.
=Steve is working with another club on switching dates 

for our spring field trial to facilitate a week-long event 
with the Minnesota Brittany Club.
=The walking trial will be held on June 5-6 at Four 

Brooks.

   — John Chejne, Secretary

—————— NEWSLETTER ——————

If you have anything that you would like to share in the 
newsletter (announcements/news/etc.), contact Nosh Munar 
at 763-536-9912, or email at nosh_munar@hotmail.com, 
or send snail mail to 4257 Abbott Ave. No., Robbinsdale, 
MN 55422.
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——— SCVBC TREASURER WANTED ———

Our Club is looking for someone to fill the Treasurers 
Board Position. 

Our current Treasurer has asked to step down because of 
other commitments.  Mark Dinsmore has done an excellent 
job for several years now.  We appreciate his commitment 
to our Club and the Brittany Breed. 

The job of treasurer consists of guiding our club 
finances.  The treasurer is our banks contact person, 
writes checks for club expenses, and prepares a monthly 
report at our monthly Board Meetings.  They do not have 
to attend every Club Event as the Chairpersons of Field 
Events have the ability to write checks.  We are currently 
using the Quicken Program as our financial management 
system.  The Club would provide the Quicken Program if 
needed. 

If interested please contact President Bret Lindback at:  
612 290-3949 or Bret.lindback@minneapolis,mn.us

——————— FOR RENT ———————
Six-place dog trailer for $25.00 per weekend and 

$5.00 for each additional day, $250.00 deposit. Contact 
Steve Ralph (651-464-5177). 

——— NOMINATED OFFICERS 2010 ———

President Bret Lindback
1st VP (Field Trials)   Steve Ralph
2nd VP (Membership) Denise Koslowski
3rd VP (Hunt Tests)     Mary Tyson
Secretary               John Chejne
Treasurer               Mike Pinkosky
Director Emeritus       Duane Rickaby
Director                Brian Lange
Director                John Lindback
Director                Greg Massoglia

————— UPCOMING EVENTS ——————

  Jan. 16 2010        SCVBC annual banquet & meeting, 
Forest Lake American Legion

  February 20       Winter Hunt at Pheasant Ridge
       March 27       Fun Run at Four Brooks
                                 

—————— PUPPIES FOR SALE ——————

Sire from HOF Beans Blaze, Shady’s Chik-n-Little 
and NSTRA 32X Ch. Nolan’s Last Bullett.Dam from 
FC AFC Hi Proof Rum Runner, FC NAFC Allmac’s 
Dark Smoke Di-Na-Mo with HOF Perry’s Rustic Prince 
and Gun-Runner’s Far Out in the 4th gen. Three liver 
& white females and one liver & white male remaining. 
Ready for homes end of October. Contact Steve Olson at 
952.201.4069 or email sosolson@aol.com for a pedigree.

One female born 
Oct. 15-2009 looking for 
hunting home. Outstanding 
pedigree includes, FC/
AFC Ajax VII, FC/AFC 
Rimarda’s Trademark, 
NAFC/FC/AFC TheReal 
Thing, NFC/FC Franklin 
County Bandit, FC/AFC 
Stars Cutty Sark’s Prime 
Risk , DC/AFC Jacque of 
Connie, NFC/FC Beans 
Blaze, NFC/AFC Microdot, 
NFC/DC/AFC High Proof 
Rum Runner, DC/AFC The Whiz Kid, DC Scipio’s Little 
Chick, NFC Casey’s Chikamin, NAFC/DC/AFC Lobo’s 
Cotton Candy, and more. Sire 1xCh/FC/AFC Git-R-Dun 
(last year MN field dog of the year) dam is FC/AFC Stars 
Sassy Natasha-Kay, JH. Will help start pup on birds and 
obedience. Could be fun dog for first time field trialer. 
Email Brian-- birchhilld@pro-ns.net or call Brian 
763-434-0713, Mark 651-462-5638

Don't let the snow slow you down. Above, 
Tasha always happy to run, even if the snow 
is deeper than she is tall. Left, Steve, Bret and 
their gang at a winter hunt in South Dakota.


